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 U.S. Department of Justice 

                                                                                           Federal Bureau of Prisons 
               �

 North Central Region 
North Central Regional Office 

Kansas City, KS  66101   
 
July 20, 2021                                                                                          

 

 
Lauren Conklin 
Federal Public Defender, District of Nevada  
411 E. Bonneville Ave. 
Suite 250 
Las Vegas, NV  89101                   Request Number: 2021-05642 
 
Dear  Conklin: 
 
The Federal Bureau of Prisons (BOP) received the above-referenced Freedom of Information 
Act (FOIA) request wherein you seek expedited processing. We are interpreting your request to 
be seeking a copy of the central file, medical record, and psych record pertaining to Coonce, 
Wesley #30011-039. 
 
The Department of Justice requires all requests for records be processed on a first-in, first-out 
basis. The four exceptions to this requirement are: “(i) Circumstances in which the lack of 
expedited processing could reasonably be expected to pose an imminent threat to the life or 
physical safety of an individual; (ii) An urgency to inform the public about an actual or alleged 
Federal Government activity, if made by a person who is primarily engaged in disseminating 
information; (iii) The loss of substantial due process rights; or (iv) A matter of widespread and 
exceptional media interest in which there exist possible questions about the government’s 
integrity that affect public confidence.” 28 C.F.R. § 16.5(e). 
 
Your request meets the requirement to be processed on an expedited basis and will be 
expedited to the best of our ability. This request will be placed on the processing track ahead of 
other requests and processed as soon as practicable. Processing this request may take up to 
six months.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned or BOP’s FOIA Public Liaison, Mr. 
Eugene Baime, at320 First Street NW, Room 924, Washington, DC 20534; ogc_efoia@bop.gov; 
or 202-616-7750 (phone). You can also check the status of your request online at 
http://www.bop.gov/PublicInfo/execute/foia. 
 
Sincerely, 

Richard M. Winter 
Regional Counsel 
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